
Minutes of Cedarville Village Council 

Held November 23, 2020  

Council met in regular session on November 23, 2020 with Mayor Pergram presiding.   Council 
members present were Brooks, Chisholm, Dawes, Stancliff, Terrell and Ware.  The Fiscal 
Officer recorded the minutes. Note: The meeting is being held in the new Village offices for the 
first time – new permanent location. 

Minutes:  Minutes of the November 9, 2020 meeting were accepted as submitted.   

Mayor Pergram:  

• Meeting with Trustees 
o Approved – with Council consent - $750 month rent for the now-enlarged space 

that the Council will be occupying within the Opera House facility 
o Will work with the Township to refurbish the lower level of the Opera House 

• Meeting with the Greene County Library Board – they have agreed to pay ½ of the HOA 
fees for 2021. 

• Provided a summary report of the Veteran’s Day gathering at the park. 
 

Police Chief Combs:  
• 377 calls in last two (2) weeks. 
• Training on Sunday, 11/22 with a Deputy from Sheriff’s office 
• Chief recommends that Council consider purchasing a “Go Trailer” to store/haul 

emergency road service signs, portable stop signs (during power outage), barricades, 
traffic cones and other safety equipment.  This would benefit both the road crew and the 
police department. 

• Contractor ran into electrical and plumbing issues at new building – these are being 
addressed. 

• ICS 400 training to be held in December 
 

Village Administrator Furay:  

• Department is in need of additional traffic safety cones 
• Christmas decorations have arrived; however some electric line work is needed and the 

estimate is approximately $4,000.  (Council approved; item is in budget) 
• The new salt spreader has been received.  

 
Old Business: Ordinance 2020-11: “…Control of Junk Motor Vehicles…” presented for third 
reading. 
 

Mr. Dawes moved and Mr. Stancliff seconded to approve Ordinanc 2020-11.  Motion 
passed with all ayes. 

 
New Business: None 



Warrants:  Warrants in the amount of $51,088.33 were submitted.  Mr. Stancliff moved and Mr. 
Dawes seconded to approve the warrants for payment.  The motion passed with all ayes.  

Committee Reports: 

• Community Relations:  Committee is recommending additional signage at the 
Community Park.  After discussion, two signs were approved: 

o Dogs must be on a leash.  (Administrator will look into providing pick-up bags) 
o Yield to pedestrian on walkway. 

 
• Finance/Utility – No report; will meet 12/7. 
• Fiscal Officer – No report 
• Solicitor – No report 
• Zoning – No report 
• Parks director – No report 

Council Comments:  
• Mayor recommended to Council that a bonus be approved for the Zoning Administrator 

due to the extra work required to incorporate the building department into the Village 
processes this year.  This was approved. 

 
Guests Comments:  

• Mr. Dave Webber notified Council of some storm water issues at 168 Walnut St.  He also 
provided evidence that there used to be a storm drain in this area but it has been removed 
by a (current or previous) homeowner there. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 8:31 p.m.  The next council meeting will be held on December 9, 2020 at 
7:00 p.m.   


